
Co-Chair Lieber, Co-Chair Sanchez, and Members of the Committee, 

My name is Krista Olsen-Rahf, and I serve on the Board of Directors for Hillsboro Farmers' Markets. As a 
board member helping oversee three vibrant markets that contribute significantly to our local food 
system, I am writing to request your support for the Double Up Food Bucks program within the 
Department of Human Services agency budget (SB 5526). 

The Self Sufficiency portion of SB5526 supports continuation of Double Up Food Bucks Oregon, which 
matches SNAP dollars spent at farmers markets with an equal amount for Oregon-grown fruits and 
vegetables. This program exemplifies the type of innovative solution we need to address food insecurity 
while supporting local agriculture. 

In my role overseeing market operations and strategic planning, I've seen how Double Up Food Bucks has 
become a cornerstone of our markets' success in serving diverse communities. Our markets are 
expanding - from our historic Downtown location to Orenco Station, and now our newest market at 
Reed's Crossing. At each location, we see the profound impact of this program. We witness at each of our 
markets how this matching program transforms these dollars into twice the purchasing power for fresh, 
local produce. 

What makes this program particularly compelling from a board governance perspective is its alignment 
with our strategic goals. We're actively working to expand our food vendor variety this quarter, and Double 
Up Food Bucks helps create the customer base that makes this expansion viable. Our vendors, 
particularly the 40% who are farmers, report that the predictable income from SNAP and Double Up 
transactions allows them to better plan their crop production and market participation. 

The 2023 state funding was transformative for our markets. It allowed us to offer consistent SNAP 
matching across all market days and locations, creating reliability that benefited both our customers and 
vendors. This consistency is crucial as we work to expand our market presence and serve more 
communities throughout Washington County. 

In an era of rising food costs, this program has become more vital than ever. It's not just about food 
assistance - it's about building a resilient local food system that serves everyone in our community. When 
SNAP customers can double their purchasing power at our markets, they become regular customers who 
support local farmers, contribute to our local economy, and help create the vibrant market atmosphere 
that draws thousands of visitors each market day. 

I ask you to fully fund the Double Up Food Bucks program within the Department of Human Services 
agency budget (SB 5526) before the Oregon Legislature adjourns. This investment will strengthen food 
security while supporting the local agricultural economy that is vital to Oregon's future. 

Thank you for the consideration and for your service. 

Krista Olsen-Rahf 

 Board Chair Hillsboro Farmers' Markets Hillsboro, Oregon 

 


